
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, December 20, 2021

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp1

Council to discuss and consider action on making a 
recommendation to the Nebraska Liquor Control Commission 
naming Jessica D. LittleHoop as the Liquor License Manager of 
Chili’s, LLC d/b/a Chili’s Grill and Bar, 826 West 36th Street, 
Scottsbluff, NE.

Staff Contact: Kim Wright, City Clerk
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 Page 1 

Memo 
To: Dustin Rief, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police  

CC: liquor file 

Date: December 17, 2021 

Re: Manager application- Jessica D. Little Hoop – Chili’s Bar & Grill, License I-117360, 826 W 36
th
 

Street Scottsbluff, NE 69361 

   This applicant, Jessica D. Little Hoop, was investigated for suitability as the Chili’s Liquor License 
manager. Jessica did not report any criminal history. I did find a “No Operator’s License” conviction in 
March of 2016. I called Jessica to discuss this conviction. Jessica told me that she forgot to report it. I 
discovered nothing that would prohibit her from holding a manager’s position under the license. 

   Thursday, December 16, 2021, Jessica appeared before the Liquor License Holders’ Investigatory 
Board. Jessica explained Chili’s rules and procedures as they relate to alcohol sales. Jessica explained 
that all employees have to complete Chili’s alcohol training, adding that she additionally took the 
“ServSafe Alcohol Training.”  Jessica said that it is Chili’s policy to ask anyone that appears to be under 
the age of 40 for identification. Jessica said that she is responsible for the beer and alcohol regarding 
ordering and inventory.  

   The Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board unanimously approved a positive recommendation to 
the Nebraska Liquor Commission. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer  
Chief of Police 
City of Scottsbluff 

CHIEF OF POLICE 

Scottsbluff Regular Meeting - 12/20/2021 Page 13 / 16



City of Scottsbluff 

Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board 

Regular Meeting 

December 16, 2021 - 4:00 p.m. 

 

The City of Scottsbluff Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board met in a regular meeting on 

Thursday, December 16, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of City Hall, 2525 Circle Drive, 

Scottsbluff.  A notice of the meeting had been published on December 12, 2021 in the Star Herald, a 

newspaper published and of general circulation in the city. The notice stated the date, hour and place of 

the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public. That anyone with a disability desiring 

reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the city clerk’s office, and that an agenda 

of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the city clerk 

in City Hall; provided, the committee could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an 

emergency so required.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, also had been delivered to 

each committee member.   

 

1. Roll Call - The following Board Members were present:  Dustin Rief, City Manager,  Police 

Chief  Kevin Spencer; Kim Wright, City Clerk, Libby Stobel, City Attorney, and Andrea 

Margheim, Flyover Brewery,   Absent: Kelli Larson, Panhandle Prevention Coalition, Norman 

Coley, WNCC, Matt Huck, Scottsbluff Public Schools and Russ Knight, Chairman. 

  

2. Open Meeting Act – Acting Chairman Spencer welcomed everyone in attendance and informed 

those in attendance that a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act is posted on the west wall for 

the public’s review. 

 

3. Call Meeting to Order  - The meeting was called to order and Wright recorded the proceedings. 

 

4. There were no changes to the agenda. 

 

5. Approve Minutes of the November 4, 2021 Regular Meeting – Motion by Rief, second by Stobel, 

to approve the November 4, 2021 Minutes, motion passed unanimously.   

 

6. New Manager Application. 

 

a. Jessica LittleHoop, manager applicant, with Chili’s, LLC d/b/a Chili’s Grill and Bar was 

present to answer questions. 

 

Police Chief Spencer started discussion by asking what experience Ms. LittleHoop has in 

the alcohol industry.  Ms. LittleHoop stated she has no other experience with alcohol and 

has been employed with Chili’s since June 2021 serving as a Front End House Manager.  

Mr. Spencer then asked the measures staff takes to prevent underage drinking.  Ms. 

LittleHoop explained they do regular ID checks if a customer looks under 40; she also 

shadows the servers to make sure they are adhering to policy.  She commented they have 

a manual behind the bar that outlines company procedures and they have modules in 

place for employees to complete liquor safety and serving classes.  These modules are 

required training when an employee is hired and also need to be renewed after a period of 

time.   

As far as what would happen to an employee if they were to sell to a minor, Ms. 

LittleHoop explained they would be pulled from the floor and sent home.  She 
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commented she does not have the authority to fire; the general manager would make that 

decision. 

 

Legal Counsel Stobel asked who does the alcohol ordering for the business.  Ms. 

LittleHoop answered she is the person who does the ordering and all refrigerated liquor is 

kept in a locked cooler and all overstock is kept in a locked closet, adding only the 

managers have the keys to open.  She also stated there are security cameras throughout 

the business including where the alcohol is kept. 

 

Committee Member Margheim suggested they keep staff informed of looking at 

birthdates and distinguishing the different licenses (vertical for minor) as tools to help.  In 

addition they should look at employees being certified through different training 

opportunities. 

 

City Manager Rief moved, seconded by Committee Member Margheim to send a positive 

recommendation to City Council naming Jessica D. LittleHoop as the Liquor License 

Manager of Chili’s, LLC d/b/a Chili’s Grill & Bar, 826 West 36
th
 Street, Scottsbluff, NE.  

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

7. Liquor License Compliance Violation review and discussion: 

   

a. Big Bats 

 

Jennifer, manager with Big Bats, was present and explained their violation.  She informed 

the committee the employee that sold the alcohol has been terminated.  They have also 

removed the default button from the POS system so the employee has to enter the 

birthdate of the person purchasing alcohol and a birthdate can only be used once, adding 

they have cameras throughout the business including over the register.  They also have 

updated all the scanners and if an alcohol purchase is denied, they are required to log it.  

In addition, all employees are required to take the alcohol training and be certified, but it 

is a challenge with heavy turnover right now.   

 

b. Flyover Brewery  

 

 Andrea Margheim came forward and explained their violation involved a seasoned  

 bartender who looked at the license and authorized the sale anyway.  The employee has 

 since been terminated.  Ms. Margheim added they have met with all staff and have  

 required them to take the TIPS training again. 

 

c. Route 26 Mart 

 

Mr. Anthony Parra, manager, explained his violation happened on November 6
th
 and the 

employee that authorized the sale has been terminated.  He informed the committee all 

managers take responsible beverage training and they have a POS system that will deny 

sales to underage and expired licenses.  In addition they have multiple signs at registers.  

He added, the employee looked at the ID, recognized the name and did not scan the 

license into the system.  Because of this, they will be looking at having all employees 

take alcohol training, but added it is hard with turnover. 

 

8. Other Business 
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a. There was no other business to discuss. 

  

 .  

 

    

   

The meeting adjourned at 4:23 p.m. with a motion by Spencer and second by Margheim.  Motion 

passed unanimously. 

  

 

             ________________________________ 

             Kevin Spencer, acting Chairman 

    

 

_____________________________ 

    Kim Wright, Secretary 
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